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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting –7th June 2017
Lincoln College
Present 
	Amanda
	Boutell
	West Lindsey District Council

	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College (Chair)

	Tim
	Dawson
	Lincolnshire Police

	Chris
	Donkin
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Janet
	Hutchinson
	Complete Careers

	Sean
	Knight
	Lincoln College

	Penny
	Lee
	Serco

	Jenny 
	Riordan
	Grantham College


Apologies
	Ben 
	Barley
	Urban Challenge

	Toni
	Barwell
	Lincolnshire Care Association

	Mark
	Care
	Lincoln College

	Christine
	Cooper
	North Kesteven District Council

	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Katie
	Easey
	CLIP Learning

	Claire
	Flavell
	United Lincs Hospitals NHS Trust

	Sue
	Fletcher
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Kay
	Gilman 
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Sharon
	Hylton
	City of Lincoln Council

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	Rachel
	May
	Lincoln College

	Graham
	Metcalfe
	Job Centre Plus

	Emma
	Redwood
	West Lindsey District Council

	Jeanette
	Shepherd
	Health Education England

	Anthony
	Smith
	Babington Business College

	Lara
	Steptoe
	Grantham College

	Craig
	Stuart
	GMB Union

	Jennifer
	Taylor
	Babington Business College

	Julie
	Wilkins 
	Lincolnshire Police

	Debbie
	Yeates
	Lincolnshire Fire & Rescue


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. Chair Paul Collins welcomed all attendees to the meeting
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that most of the matters arising were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. One issue that required further clarification was the invite to non subscribers to subscribe. Chris Donkin reported that this had been successful in that Serco, CLIP, Complete Careers and Grantham College had all joined since the last Steering Group meeting. It was suggested that Grimsby Institute should also be invited to join and it was also agreed that a further effort should be made to engage with Riverside Training of Gainsborough.
ACTIONS

On behalf of the Steering Group Sean Knight to approach Grimsby Institute re membership

On behalf of the Steering Group Amanda Bouteell to approach Riverside Training re membership

4 – Issues from the Action Plan to be updated
At the November 2016 meeting it was agreed that the issues / topics to be updated as a standard agenda item throughout 2017 were to be updates to the 2017 Action Plan 
· Improving engagement with the GLLEP (Amanda Boutell)

· Promoting the Public Service Sector (Emma Redwood)
· Working with the Unions (Craig Stuart [GMB] andGavin McCann [UNISON])

· Working with the third sector (Ben Barley)

· Increasing the number of Apprentices in the PS in Lincs (Chris Donkin)

· Good Practice Events (Chris Donkin)

· Impact of Brexit on PS sector (Paul Collins)

Improving engagement with the GLLEP
Amanda Boutell provided a report for the meeting from the Employment and Skills Board (i.e. the skills arm of the GLLEP). Here she outlined the imminent launch of the ‘world of work’ website, described the demise of learndirect and the implications for learners in Lincs currently on programme with ld, notified that the GLLEP Skills Capital Fund is now open for applications and provided an update on the production of the ‘Digital Report’ for Lincs.
Since the meeting Amanda has provided her report in electronic format and it is attached to these minutes. Full detail (and links to external sites) are provided in Amanda’s report.
Promoting the public service sector
The reporter Emma Redwood offered her apologies. However, she had previoulsy provided a copy of a presentation from WLDC on the on-boarding process they deploy to support new recruits to the Council. This presentation was delivered at the ‘Modernising Recruitment Practices’ event in May and available for download on the Compact web site.
Working with the Unions
Craig Stuart from GMB offered his apologies but provided an update to Chris Donkin in advance of the meeting. He reported that the ‘Engaging Young Workers’ project that had been supported by the Compacts came to an end earlier this year and had been adjudged to have been a great success. More ‘learning agreements’ between GMB and public sector organisations are now in place and the number of Union Learning Reps working in public sector organisations in the county has also been increased. Craig reported that although the project has ended the work will continue. GMB (and other public service trade unions) are keen to continue working with public sector employers to promote workforce development. To discuss how collaboration with GMB could operate in practice SG members were invited to contact Craig direct.
Chris Donkin reported that he had been informed by Gavin McCann that they would be launching a major learning and development project for the public sector in Lincolnshire in the summer. On behalf of the Compact Chris had arranged for UNISON to sponsor the Compact’s September good practice event to launch this initiative. It was noted that this issue would be discussed under agenda item 6
Working with the third sector
BenBarley was unable to attend this meeting. Ben provided a written paper for this meeting. In the paper Ben provides updates on ESIF funding opportunities and arrangements and delivery of health and wellbeing support services through the Lincolnshire Sustainability and Transformation Plan. Ben also flagged that that Voluntary Centre Services and Lincs CVS are working closely with several LAs to develop ‘Employer Supported Volunteering’. The paper was tabled and is also attached to these minutes.
Increasing the number of Apprentices
Chris Donkin reported that, as advised by the Action Plan, he had undertaken a survey of member organisations. The survey was now complete and the data was provided to the meeting and is attached to these minutes. At the previous meeting it was agreed that the Compact should put into place actions to support the increase the number of Apprentices by 12% by the end of 2017.  These actions were agreed at the June meeting and are being pursued. In short they are: (i) offer colleagues who are in need of ongoing professional advice relating to Apprentices the opportunity to hook up with an 'Apprenticeship Mentor' who will provide telephone and email support; (ii) To ensure that all member organizations are kept up to date through the web site news feed and through discreet emails with current issues relating to Apprenticeships and (iii) ensure that the final event of 2017 will be themed around the title “Apprenticeships: Where are we now?”. 
It was agreed to update the stats in time for the December meeting to take a ‘reading’ to see if the number of Apprentices in the sector had been increased and to attempt to quantify the impact of Compact actions on the figures.
Good Practice Events
It was noted that this element of the Action Plan would be covered under agenda items 6 and 7 on this agenda.
Impact of Brexit on public services in Lincolnshire
Paul Collins reported that the impact of Brexit on public services was still largely unknown and that to report perceived changes would be speculation. The meeting agreed to return to this issue at the December meeting 
The above reports were used to update the 2017 Action Plan and the updated plan is attached to these minutes
ACTIONS

Chris Donkin to update the ‘Apprentices employed’ stats in time for the December meeting to ensure that we take a ‘reading’ to see if the number of Apprentices in the sector had been increased and to attempt to quantify the impact of Compact actions on the figures.

5  – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. 
Chris distributed tabled a spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this sheet is attached to these minutes. The s-sheet shows that the Compact has 33 member organisations (the largest number of member organisations in the history of the Compact) and that enough funding has been raised from subscriptions and sponsorship to pay for facilitation support up to close to the end of October 2017. The meeting noted that this was a vulnerable financial position for the Compact as the requirement is to generate enough funding to support activity through to the end of December. 
It was agreed that with the possible exceptions of Riverside Training and Grimsby Institute (see agenda item 3) that most of the possibilities for potential new members had been exhausted. An examination of the s-sheet prompted members to note that perhaps New College Stamford could be approached again – now that the other 3 colleges were all members and both Universities are members. Chris Donkin agreed to approach New College Stamford on behalf of the Compact.

Chris reported that if a sponsor for an additional good practice event could be found then the target figure needed to buy in facilitation support for the whole of 2017 would be overtaken. Paul Collins suggested that perhaps a sponsor could be found for an event themed around ‘Outsourcing in the Public Sector’ and that perhaps one of  our network (e.g. Serco or Compass Point) may be interested in sponsoring. Penny Lee noted that she would have to have more details before she could consider such a venture and it was agreed that Chris Donkin and Penny would continue the dialogue outwith the meeting.
ACTIONS
Chris Donkin to approach New College Stamford and have further discussions about the possibility of NCS re-joining the Compact
Chris Donkin and Penny Lee to have further discussions about the possibility of Serco supporting an event themed around ‘Outsourcing in the Public Sector’

6  – Preparations for the next good practice event ‘Innovative Learning Opportunities for Public Sector Workers’ sponsored by UNISON
It was noted that a after a planning phase involving UNISON, Boston College, Lincoln College and Lincs County Council and agenda for this event had been produced and that it had been sent out with the papers. It is also attached to these minutes. It was noted, with thanks, that UNISON are sponsoring this event and it was agreed that Chris Donkin should work closely with Gavin McCann of UNISON to ensure that the event met UNISON’s requirements for launching their ‘Learning Lincs’ project. The meeting also noted, with thanks, that Lincoln College had kindly agreed to provide the venue for the event. This was particularly welcome as the intended host (the City of Lincoln Council) had been able to host the event on the dates suitable for UNISON. Sean Knight did however make it clear that, with all catering at the College now outsourced that they could not provide the buffet free of charge and that there would be a cost. It was agreed to approach UNISON to see whether they could meet the cost of the buffet.
ACTIONS

Chris Donkin to  work closely with Gavin McCann of UNISON to ensure that the event meets UNISON’s requirements for launching their ‘Learning Lincs’ project. 
Chris Donkin to approach Gavin McCann of UNISON to enquire as to whether they could meet the cost of the buffet lunch.
7 –Confirming the final good practice event of 2017
It was suggested at the meeting of the two Compact Chairs in June that, in the interests of working more closely together in the future that perhaps the final event of the year could be a shared event staged on the Lincs / Notts border – e.g.Newark. Both Compacts have Apprenticeships on their radar and the Chairs thought that a major event ‘Apprenticeships – Where are we Now?’ could be staged as a joint event. It was agreed that Chris Donkin and Paul Collins would progress this with colleagues from the D2N2 PS Compact .
ACTION

Subject to agreement from the D2N2 Compact the final event of year will be a joint event themed around a working title “Apprenticeships: Where are we Now?”. Chris Donkin and Paul Collins to progress this issue with colleagues from the D2N2 Compact. (NOTE: The event may be staged in January rather than December)
8 – Horizon Scanning

A report was scheduled from  Babington. Unfortunately Anthony Smith of Babington offered his apologies for this meeting but he did submit a ‘Horizon Scanning’ paper and this paper was discussed at the meeting and is attached to these minutes.
The paper was very well received and Steering Group members noted that the up-to-date information relating to national ‘Apprenticeships’ developments was both interesting and useful. 
9 – Feedback from the activity delivered by the D2N2 Public Sector Compact
Paul Collins reported that the Compact would, at each meeting from now, take reports on progress of D2N2 activity that is on their Action Plan and not ours and that the two Compacts would endeavour to work more closely together in the future. Chris Donkin reported that current D2N2 work included:
· The D2N2 Compact are continuing to work on the ‘Training Product’ (i.e. a module for NVQ 2 / Int Apps learners on ‘Working in the Public Sector in Derbys and Notts)

· The D2N2 Compact takes reports on ‘funding opportunities for training’ at their SG meetings (see minutes on Compact Web site)

· The D2N2 Compact are working with their LEP to contribute to their ‘Skills Strategy refresh’

· The D2N2 Compact have recently staged their version of the ‘Modernising Recruitment Practices’ event (see feedback on Compact web site)

· The D2N2 Compact are committed to co-hosting ‘Apprenticeships: Where Are We Now?’ event in January. See item 7 on this agenda
· The Co-Chairs of the D2N2 Compact have carried out a survey of what the members want from the Compact in 2018 and this will advise future planning
The meeting noted that the ‘Co-Chairs survey’ idea was a good one and that it should be duplicated in Lincs with the summary of responses considered at the December meeting and advising the planning for Compact activity in 2018. Penny Lee noted that we could amend the D2N2 survey to suit our own purposes. It was agreed to circulate the survey questions to meeting attendee for feedback before finalising the ‘Lincs version’. 
ACTIONS
Chris Donkin to circulate meeting attendees to ask for feedback (for amendment) of the D2N2 Co-Chairs survey

Chris Donkin to then circulate the survey for all member orgs so that they can declare ‘what they want from the Compact in 2018’

Chris Donkin to summarise survey responses for consideration at the December Steering Group meeting

Chris Donkin to ensure that an update from the D2N2 Compact is on the agenda for the next Steering Group meeting

10 - AOB 

There were no items of any other business flagged.
11 - Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting of the Steering Group will take place on Thursday 7th December 2017 at 11.00 am at the Ravendale site of Lincoln College
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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